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UPCOMING SUMMER STUDENT GIVEAWAYS  

Tuesday, July 23, 2013 – The Kona Ice truck will be on campus from 11:15 

until 1:15 giving away ice cream and shaved ice treats.  

Wednesday, July 31, 2013 – Free soft pretzels in the Leader Lobby – 5:30 

until supplies run out. First come, first served.  

 

 

 
ANNUAL SUNSHINE CLUB PICNIC 
 
York Campus staff and faculty joined together for the Seventh Annual 

Sunshine Club picnic. Everyone enjoyed a picnic lunch consisting of hot dogs 

and delicious pot luck dishes. Following lunch, the crowd was treated to an  

all-star game of Hollywood Squares. Thank you for making your contributions 

to the Sunshine Club and to them for all of their great planning all year long. 
 

Good times!!  
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Hollywood Squares contestants: Long Island Medium (Cathy Rosenkrans); Richard Simmons 

(Cindy Donell); Mama (Kim Wolf); Will Guntrum;  Kathy Griffith (Kathy Brickner); Host  -

“Anita Minute” (Dan Houloose); Phyllis Diller (Jackie Becker);  Joan Rivers (Jean Treuthart); 

Shari Lewis and Lambchop (Margie Mattis); and Iron Man (Shelly Blanchette) 
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE CAMPUS VP 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the surveys for the campus master plan. So many great ideas were generated 

and captured in the draft version of the plan. A final version of the plan will be available for the college community soon. 

We have many opportunities to expand our program offerings, services and the campus facilities. As always, we seek to 

meet the needs of our students and area employers. Entering our ninth academic year, we are looking to chart the way for 

the next phase in the life of HACC York and your input was invaluable. 

Gratitude goes to Michele Bodani, who left the York Campus last week, for all of her determination and enthusiasm in 

those early years when we were a start-up operation. Michele made every prospect, new student and parent feel special 

and taken care of. In her secondary partnership role, she dedicated hours of her time to the support and structure needed to 

steer the HACC Academy students through their programs and on to their first careers. So many accolades came from her 

community contacts who wanted me to know that she was awesome—but I already knew that! We all wish her well. Sara 

Shaw and Jessica Layton have also moved on from their full time positions. Sara will return to campus as an adjunct 

instructor this fall. Congratulations to both new moms! 

Congratulations to Will Guntrum who has begun his new position as the Department Chair for the CHA Division. 

Interviews are taking place this week for the new Associate Dean for Academic Affairs.  

Marion Chadwick is receiving a non-traditional student award from the Rotary Club of York this Wednesday. She’ll 

receive a $500 check with the award. Several members of the selection committee had great things to say about Marion. I 

think she was a great ambassador for HACC and the needs of York County residents. She is helping to open the eyes 

of many to the challenges some of our students face every day to get the education they need to be successful contributors 

to our region. We have so many students who inspire us to do our best on their behalf. Photo of Marion to follow. 

Jean 

FACILITIES TIDBITS 

 Recently the York campus sent most of the Facilities staff to Donegal High School for a ‘Maintenance and 

Custodial Workshop’. The staff came back pumped with excitement over the new technologies that are 

available to increase efficiencies, make us a safer workplace and reduce waste. They are itching to 

implement what they have learned. 

  

 The maintenance crew will be working on line striping the parking lots again. However, they will be 

working on this project early in the morning with hopes of the paint being dried before most of us ever 

arrive on campus. 

 

 Fluctuating room temperatures are still causing some of you to experience discomfort and for that we 

apologize. We continue to work on finding the correct blend of air conditioning vs. outdoor temperatures 

and ask for your continued patience.  

 

  Project work continues on campus with the Leader building filling our sights during the month of July. 
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BOOKSTORE NEWS 

As the summer sessions are getting into full swing the Bookstore is getting ready for 

inventory.  There have been additional markdowns on the clearance items to get rid of 

the old and make room for the new in time for the fall semester.  Be sure to come 

checkout the new markdowns!  The Bookstore would like to thank HACC staff, faculty & students   

for helping to make the sidewalk sale on June 12
th

 outside of the Leader building a success.   

  

Wait, where is this picture taken…? 

 
 

…In the Learning Center’s new room layout! 
Stop by and visit our newly redesigned 

Learning Center space with added waiting 
area and student assistance desk! 

Location: Leader, 103 
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A STEP IN THE RIGHT DIRECTION 

On Monday, June 17th, the HVAC program graduated its 

7th work release class.  This is the first class that 

graduated 100% of the students that started the 

program.  Better yet, 5 of the 12 students will be continuing 

their education in the fall at the York Campus.  The Work 

Release Program is a joint partnership between the York 

County Prison System, the Workforce department of 

HACC, York County Commissioners and the York County 

Parole Board.   

 

A big thank you to instructors Dave Rohn and Dennis 

King for their continuing support of the program.   

 

ACTIVE SHOOTER TRAINING HELD IN YORK 

Security officers from Harrisburg Area Community College’s York campus and members of the York City Police 

Department conducted an active shooter drill at the George M. Leader Building at HACC’s York Campus on May 17
th
 

according to a new release. 

 

The exercise, coordinated and led by York City Police Captain Ron Camacho, brought together more than 30 officers 

from the two departments. Camacho also is the commander of York County Quick Response Team and a senior police 

training associate for International Police Training and Consulting Services, based in Tempe, Arizona.   

 

“We are partners in ensuring the safety of the campus,” Edwin Dominguez, HACC’s interim Public Safety Director said 

in the news release. “In the event of a crisis, the York City Police Department has jurisdiction. Establishing guidelines for 

protocol during emergency situations allows the two teams to work together as a seamless operation.” 

 

The all-day training included opening remarks by York City Police Chief Wes Kahley, classroom instruction and the 

active shooter exercises. Because the campus is closed on Friday’s during the summer, there were no students or faculty 

present. 

 

“Taking the steps to work together before a major incident occurs ensures that the stage is set for success,” Kahley said in 

the news release. 
 

 

 

Security officers from HACC and members of the York City Police 

Department joined forces Friday, May 17, 2013, for active shooter 

exercises at HACC’s York Campus. Organizing the training were, 

from left, HACC Interim Public Safety Director Edwin Dominguez, 

York City Police Chief Wes Kahley, York City Police Capt. Ron 

Camacho and HACC Interim Assistant Director of Public Safety Oriali 

Rivera. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

Summer Library Hours 

Monday – Thursday 7:30-9pm 

Closed Friday - Sunday 

Do your students need help finding quality resources for their research projects? 

Stop in the library and meet our new full-time librarian, Allyson Valentine.  Or talk to any of our 

knowledgeable staff about setting up library instruction, research appointments, or LibGuides pages for your 

class or D2L course. 

Call 717-801-3220 or email us at yorklib@hacc.edu for more information. 

Do you know students who need a computer at home?  Tell them to fill out a PC Loan application!  

Go to HACCWeb to fill out the online application.  Applications for Fall are due August 24
th

. 

Student Services & Financial Aid         Click on Financial Aid                          PC Loan Application Online 
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